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Fr. John Longbucco,  pastor@holyfamilyparish.net                  4011 Co. 416-20th Road, Gladstone, MI  49837  

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time – June 12, 2016
 

Parish Secretary 

Pam Leisner (C) 786-1209  (H) 789-1710 

Fax:  786-0846    Church Basement: 789-0307 

Office hours:   Monday thru Thursday 9 am to 3 pm 

Bulletin articles should be submitted 

by Noon on Wednesdays 

E-mail Address:  secretary@holyfamilyparish.net  

Website:  www.holyfamilyparish.net  

 

Faith Formation Coordinator 

Cathy Flagstadt (C) 786-1209    (H) 786-5034 

faithformation@holyfamilyparish.net 

 

Maintenance 

Dennis Menard      (H) 786-3689 

 Sacristan 

Sally Young      (H) 384-6929 

Pastoral Council Members 

Brian Smith – President  Barb Tardiff 

Joe Menard    Steve Benoit  

Cookie Gascon    Karen Berbohm  

Mark Hallfrisch   

Cathy Flagstadt – Education Committee 

Sally Young – Liturgy Committee 

Bob Berbohm – Evangelization Committee 

 

Finance Council Members 

Jim Rivard  Gerald Miron   Piper Desy 

Audrey Herioux    Bob Spring  

 

 

The Rosary is recited 20 minutes before daily Mass. 

 

 

REQUIREMENT FOR SACRAMENTS 

The basic requirement for the sacraments of Baptism, First 

Communion and Marriage is that you be a practicing 

Catholic. 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 

Please notify the pastor during the pregnancy in order to 

schedule sacramental instruction, if necessary. 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday 3:00 to 3:30 P.M. 

30 minutes before Daily Mass or by appointment 

 

Sacrament of Marriage 

Notice of six months is required 

 

Sacrament of the Sick 

The sacrament is for anyone you know who has any 

continuing or serious illness, or is having Surgery and 

would like to celebrate this healing sacrament. 

 
 

Mass Schedule for June 14
th

 thru June 19
th

                        

                                                                                                                                                                                  

Tuesday……..6:00 P.M………The Deceased Poor 

Wednesday….8:00 A.M….…...Cameron Delveaux  5
th

 Anniv. 

Thursday…….8:00 A.M….…...Myrtle Charles 

Friday………..8:00 A.M…..….Carl Carlson 

Saturday.……4:00 P.M.…........Dec. members of the Schultz,  

           Deshambo and Gascon Families 

Sunday……...8:00 A.M……....For all Fathers 

                      10:00 A.M……....Joe Schafer 
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PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

 
 We will strive to imitate the Holy Family:  by being a loving, welcoming, and forgiving community – fully alive in the Spirit of 

God; by teaching our children the Gospel way of life and encouraging them always to share fully in the life of our parish; by 

celebrating the Liturgy as a joyful remembrance of our Lord’s Sacrifice for us; by being a family of prayer; by respecting all 

life, and by having our arms open always to embrace the sick and needy. 

 

 

READERS:  June 18
th

 – 19
th

    MASS SERVERS:  June 18
th

 – 19
th

                                                                        

Sat. at 4:00 P.M. – Diane Danhoff   Sat. at 4:00 P.M. – Trent & Alesha Marenger 

Sun. at 8:00 A.M. – Tom Desy   Sun. at 8:00 A.M. - Rivards 

 10:00 AM – Jodi Gardner    10:00 AM – Simon Chouinard 

 

MINISTERS OF COMMUNION:   June 18
th

 – 19
th

  
Sat. at 4:00 P.M. – Debbie Nolde, Cindi Shepeck, Nichole Silverstone 

Sun. at 8:00 A.M. – Marvin & Mary Ann Chouinard, Beverly Plimpton 

 10:00 AM – Rosemary Beauchamp, Gerald & Jean Miron 

                                                                                     

MINISTERS OF HOSPITALITY:   June 18
th

 – 19
th

    

Sat. at 4:00 P.M. –   Scott Shepeck, Don Smith, Ron Smith, Eugene Marenger  

Sun. at 8:00 A.M. –   Bob Marcella, Ron Germain, Joe Menard, Don Anderson 

 10:00 AM –   Galen VanDrese, Bill Plouff, Alfred Gareau, Kent Dubord 

 

VIDEO LIBRARY ASSISTANTS:  June 18
th

 – 19
th

  

Sat. at 4:00 P.M. –  The Gascons    Sun. at 8:00 A.M. – Carol LaFave    10:00 AM – Janice Plouff  

 

 

 

The Pastor’s Mind’s Eye 

Bear Wrongs Patiently  -  Part 1  

“For to this you have been called, because Christ suffered for you, leaving you an example, that you should follow 

in his steps.  He committed no sin; no guile was found on his lips. When he was reviled, he did not revile in return; 

when he suffered, he did not threaten; but he trusted to him who judges justly” (1 Pt 2:21-23).  We know that Jesus 

stated quite categorically that if we want to be his disciples we must take up our cross every day and follow him 

(Lk 9:23).  This work of mercy spells out one way to do this.  

At the outset we should be clear what this work of mercy does not mean: that we should continue to live in an 

abusive situation where we or those we love are being harmed.  At the heart of the Gospel is the dignity of every 

human being, made in the image and likeness of God; we are commanded to love our neighbor as ourselves, not at 

the expense of ourselves. 

The Return of Communion under both species 

We have now brought back the Precious Blood.  That means we are in need of nine Eucharistic 

ministers every weekend with a list of 29 (which we lose some to the summer and winter seasons).  

Some only can serve at a certain Mass so that means scheduling gets to be a little hectic.  Please bear 

with us.  There are times that we need to split up a couple for a Mass, or schedule ministers closer 

together.   In order for us to maintain the precious blood we need a minimum of six more Eucharistic 

Ministers.    Fr. John will have a training once we get the six ministers and that training will be for 

all OLD AND NEW. 



THIS WEEK AT HOLY FAMILY 

  

Tues.  June 14
th

  4:30 P.M. - St. Vincent de Paul Society meets    

          5:30 P.M.- Confession       

     6:00 P.M. - Mass  

 

Sat.  June 18
th

    3:00 P.M. - Confessions heard until 3:30 pm    

               

 Sun.  June 19
th

 9:00 A.M. - Breakfast served to all Fathers and sons   

   

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

 

Jesus, you are God’s gift of healing love.  While on 

earth, you healed the sick who came for help.  We 

believe that you continue to heal the sick today.  Heal 

all those for whom we pray, and those on our prayer 

list: 

Dave Hirn, Jr., Paula Pare, Andrea Plouff 

 Duane & Nancy Marenger, Dustin Berube 

Mike Vuksan, Elvira Skrupski, Rita Dawson 

Laurie Gascon, Denise Seymour 

Tina Kelloniemi, Raymond Beauchamp 

Jim Willford, Jim Vandermission 

Pat McGlynn, Ruth Chouinard, Amy Plouff 
Nick Nolde, Amanda Chenier, Michael Dawson  
Kathy McGinn, Susan VanDrese, Pam Houle 

Darlene McGeary, Christine Kleiman  
Lynn Johnson, Matt Smith, Justin Bjork 

Tabitha Brunette, Traci Frappier, Shirley Frazer 

Sally Luft, Gerald Luft, James Paquin  

Michael Dombe, Allie Grenier, Frank Novak 

Diane Helman, Joanne Popkowski 

 Tom Forvilly, Janet Gazan, Sydney Berndt 

Annie Hirn, Jean Way, Sue Mulzer 

Roger Arnold, Nancy Paquin, Coda Meadors 
Kathryn Fudala, Janet Shelley, Shelly Polakcyk 

 Kathy LaCosse, Joanne Lohfink, Payten LaMarch 
 Brenda Chouinard, Virginia Paquin, Kay Edington 

Darlene Kelloniemi, Bill Whitney 

Peggy Verbrigghe, Carol Lancour 

 

 

ATTENTION ALL FATHERS AND SONS 

 

The ladies of the parish invite 

you to breakfast next Sunday, 

June 19
th

, after the 8:00 AM 

Mass for a Father’s Day 

Breakfast.  Come down and 

enjoy a great breakfast! 
 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Corner 

 

As we hear the Gospel today we realize 

that sometimes we are like Simon as it’s 

far easier to see what is wrong in another 

than it is to see what is wrong in our- 

selves. But Jesus, who accepts the poor woman 

without judging or blaming her, show us what 

Christian love is all about.   

Through your almsgiving you are 

performing a good work; far greater than you 

think. The coins placed in the St. Vincent de Paul 

Poor Box bring Christ love and compassion to the 

poor.  

If you know of anyone in need, please call 

either Rosemary at 786-9442 or Karen at 786-9082. 

 

 

Happenings at Surrounding Parishes 

 

CHURCH MUSICIAN WANTED 
All Saints Church in Gladstone, Michigan, is seeking 

a full-time Coordinator of Liturgy and Music.  

Our growing parish needs an energetic, skilled 

musician (organ and piano) with experience in choral 

direction and knowledge of Catholic Liturgy.  

Among the coordinator’s main responsibilities will 

be providing organ/piano accompaniment at parish 

liturgies, directing church choirs, planning liturgies 

and selecting music, and coordinating cantors.  

Interested candidates may email questions to 

cmatthys@allsaintsgladstone.org and may obtain a 

full job description from our parish office.  Please 

submit your application by Friday, June 24
th

.   906-

428-3199. 

 
Congratulations to Gareau’s Team for taking first 

place in Smear this year!  The team consists of 

John King, Alfred Gareau, Joe Gareau, Tom 

Pietsch, and Mike LaFleur. 



SPIRIT LIFTERS 

 
June 12

th
 - Jesus has said:  “Truly, I say to you, as 

you did it to one of the least of these my 

brethren, you did it to me.”  Matthew 

25:40 

 

June 13
th

 - Prayer is the key to heaven, and faith 

unlocks the door. 

 

June 14
th

 - Many a man who is offered the chance of 

a lifetime for a song, can’t sing. 

 

June 15
th

 - Only a dad, but he gives his all  To 

smooth the way for his children small; 

These are the lines that for him I pen; 

Only a dad, but the best of men. 

 

June 16
th

 - Life is like a ladder, every step we take is 

either up or down. 

 

June 17
th

 - The greatest gift a father can give his 

children is to love their mother. 

 

June 18
th

 - A friendship true is like pure gold…It 

won’t wear out because it’s old. 

 

YEAR OF MERCY DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE, 

AUGUST 23RD-25TH, 2016 

 

Bishop John cordially invites you to the Diocesan 

Pilgrimage for the Year of Mercy.  The pilgrimage 

will take you to the three Marian Shrines of 

Wisconsin:  The Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help in 

Champion, the Basilica of the National Shrine of 

Mary, Help of Christians at Holy Hill in Hubertus and 

the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe in La Crosse.  

See insert and itinerary for more details which can be 

found at the back of church. 

 

 Marygrove’sRetreats 

 

July 8-10, 15-17 and 22-24th is the Annual Family 

Retreat! Together as a family, there are conferences, 

prayer, games, projects, great meals and a picnic on 

the beach of Lake Michigan! Families of all sizes and 

all ages are invited to attend. The cost is free offering 

and a dish to pass for Saturday evening dinner. 

Contact Marygrove to reserve your spot to participate 

in these or any other retreat by calling 906-644-2771. 

  

THIS WEEK’S READINGS 
 

Monday             Tuesday  

I Kgs 21:1-16   1 Kgs 21:17-29 

Mt 5:38-42   Mt 5:43-48   

 

Wednesday             Thursday 
2 Kgs 2:1,6-14   Sir 48:1-14 

Mt 6:1-6,16-18  Mt 6:7-15  

        

Friday     Saturday 

2 Kgs 11:1-4,9-18,20  2 Chr 24:17-25 

Mt 6:19-23   Mt 6:24-34 

    

Sunday 

Zec 12:10-11;13:1     Gal 3:26-29     Lk 9:18-24 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

 

Adults………………………………           $3,944.00 

Loose……………………………….                 235.03 

General Maintenance……………….                164.00 

St. Vincent DePaul Society………...                  37.00 

Total………………………………             $4,380.03 

 

144 families contributed for Sunday, June 5
th

.    

 

 

ASK BISHOP JOHN DOERFLER 

TO PRAY FOR YOU 

 

Watch for a direct mailing from Bishop John Doerfler 

to arrive in the mail soon.  Helping to fulfill one of 

his primary obligations, to pray for the people of the 

Diocese of Marquette, Bishop John Doerfler invites 

parishioners to send personal prayer requests. 

Returned prayer cards are kept in his chapel, where he 

will pray for the intentions for the next year. 

 

RELIGIOUS ITEMS NEEDED 

FOR STATE FAIR BOOTH 

 

The Blue Army of Our Lady of Fatima is in need of 

religious articles for their booth at the U.P. State Fair 

in August. Suggested items can be new/gently used 

medals, rosaries, kneelers, statues, books & pictures. 

All items are greatly appreciated. Please call Pat 

Gartland at 786-1259 or Barb Nelson at 786-6188 if 

you have any questions or would like your donations 

picked up. You may drop off your items at St. Anne’s 

parish office. 


